
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: April 3, 2001 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, David Kowalski, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30 PM 
Meeting Closed: 8:30 PM 

 
Dave motioned, Tom seconded – Meeting open 7:30 PM 
 
Ralph Vermier came in to talk about recycling center.  Sally made motion to make Ralph 
Vermier the Operating Manager/Supervisor of the wood recycling center.  Dave seconded.  
Discussed issues concerning recycling center. 
 
Carol Balderelli – 38 Old County Road – submitted septic plan.  Mark Ferrel had designed. 
 
Opened mail. 
 
Received a check from Brian Dollar – Blanchard Septic Tank Systems, Inc. 14 Dollar Ave, 
Wilbraham MA 01095. for renewal for installer permit.  Check received too late.  Check will be 
returned with letter explaining the Mr. Dollar will have to retake the installer test. 
 
Tom motioned, Dave seconded - Meeting adjourned 8:30 PM 
 


